Dear Dr Mather.

There is a letter from you on the Professor's desk: it has been there for some time! He has asked me to remind him to write and congratulate you on your book. He thinks it really wonderfully good.

I think Miss North and Dr Faberge keep you in touch with Lab.doings. The Professor has been enjoying his advanced mathematical workers this year - they have been playing about with "magic" squares, discriminant functions (see next number of Annals sometime in September perhaps), combinatorial analysis, etc.

Cleaver has given up the B.A. Tables people and is at the moment working for Penrose of Colchester, at Ipswich. He comes back for week-ends and works with Norton, on some stuff of his own I understand. Stevens has been working very hard, coming in rather late and staying late. Dr Bell is now F.R.C.P.

Yours sincerely,

(B.E. Sungam, Secretary) - JAB.

P.S. you will see papers from the serological Dept. in next Annals also.